
From: Jan Banghart <jan@banghartproperties.com> 
Sent: Friday, May 26, 2023 7:06 AM 
To: PUC Admin <PUCAdmin@state.sd.us> 
Subject: [EXT] Class B Application for upcoming licensing year 

Dear Commissioners, 

On May 11, 2023, the Grain Warehouse Program received Banghart Properties LLC Application for a 
Class B Grain Buyer license for effective date of July 2, 2023. I received written notice from Mr. 
Chambliss that he could not grant this grain license and any further action on this application should be 
made at the Commission level. Mr. Chambliss noted that he would file the submitted application and 
letter with the Commission. He also noted that I could request a hearing before the Commission by 
emailing the Commission to communicate by formal request. 

Please consider this letter my formal request for hearing for approval for Class B Grain Buyer License. 
appreciate your consideration and will be prepared to outline corrective measures I have incorporated 
within Banghart Properties, especially in the area of accuracy and compliance. In addition, I find the 
granting of the license to be crucial for Banghart Properties LLC in order to adhere to Commissioner 
Hanson's comment at last hearing on May 9, 2023 that related to seeing how Banghart Properties LLC 
does and if it goes well the Class A could be revisited. 

Thank you for your time, 

Sincerely, 
Jan Banghart 
Managing Member 


